
 

14 December 2018 

  

Ms Ann-Maree Carruthers  
Director Sydney Region West 

 

Department of Planning and Environment   
Level 5, 10 Valentine Avenue  
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 

 

Our Ref: 16/2018/PLP 
Your Ref: PP_2018_THILL_005_00 

 
Dear Ann-Maree, 
 
Gateway Extension Request – Planning Proposal – Edwards Road, Rouse Hill (16/2018/PLP) 

I am writing to request an extension of time to complete the planning proposal for a portion of land 
within the Edwards Road Employment Area, Rouse Hill. The proposal seeks to rezone the subject 
site from B6 Enterprise Corridor to SP2 Local Road Widening for the purpose of constructing an 
approach road and a vehicular bridge over Smalls Creek between Ross Place, North Kellyville and 
Edwards Road, Rouse Hill and identifying the land for acquisition within the Land Reservation 
Acquisition Map. The Gateway Determination requires the planning proposal to be completed by 2 
January 2019. 
 
The planning proposal was publicly exhibited from Tuesday 7 August 2018 to Friday 7 September 
2018 however it will not be possible to finalise the proposal by 2 January 2019 and an extension of 
time specified within the Gateway Determination is formally requested on the basis that: 
 

• Council is currently in the process of having a Review of Environmental Factors prepared 
by an external consultant to address a range of issues raised in the submission from the 
Office of Environment and Heritage received on 20 September 2018. The OEH submission 
raised concerns regarding the adequacy and age of the ecological assessment 
incorporated with the planning proposal and potential biodiversity impact of the road. A 
copy of the OEH submission is attached for your reference.  
 

Given delays experienced in responding to the OEH submission (largely outside of Council’s 
control), it is requested that an extension of time to complete the planning proposal be granted for 
a further 9 months to 2 October 2019. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this matter. Should you require any further information please 
contact Jane Kim, Senior Town Planner on 9843 0185. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 



Nicholas Carlton 
PRINCIPAL PLANNING COORDINATOR 

Attachment: Submission prepared by the Office of Environment and Heritage, dated 13 September 
2018  
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